

## HOLY CROSS PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

11TH OCTOBER 2019 — NO.5



## **Message from the Headteacher**

Dear Parents,

It has been a hectic week as last Friday we had a visit from Neil Maslen, our Education Standards Manager from CAST and on Tuesday we supported the interview process for a new Director of Education for CAST by having two of the candidates assess our school. My thanks to all the staff and the children for sharing where we are. Both visits were positive experiences and highlighted many strengths - our SEN provision and inclusion, our Oracy work, the reading culture, the way the pupils are cared for and challenged, attitudes to learning and our commitment. Like most schools, our area to continue working on is to ensure our foundation subject curriculum is explicit and progressive.

Thank you for your contributions to CAFOD last week. The Non-Uniform Day raised over £300. The children continue to challenge on how we can care for our common home. The messages on the effect of plastics are also being shared.

Some children from Year 6 attended a Bronze Ambassador Conference this week and Year 5 enjoyed some First Aid training.

I will shortly be sending out a 'Building our Community' response where I would like to promote how we as a school can support our community and how the community can support us. The best starting place will be to you as our parents and carers, so please share your thoughts, talents and needs. A good example is that we would like to expand our music and singing provision across the school but we have limited musicians. I am sure we have wonderful musical talent amongst our parents!

Have a lovely weekend.

Mr Cotter Headteacher



Plastic Free Day
Hargreaves and Walliams
classes are taking part in
an exciting plastic art project
on Wednesday!

Please could you send in clean:
plastic straws,
fruit netting,
bottle tops,
small yogurt pots,
plastic string / rope
bubble wrap

## **Liturgy in School**

Parents and parishioners are invited to join us for liturgy, 9am, Monday mornings.

The theme for our prayer and worship next week is:

THANK YOU!



Thank you, Jesus, for everything you have given me. Help me to be kind to people who are not welcomed by everyone just because they are different. Amen.





## **HOLY CROSS PRIMARY** SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

11TH OCTOBER 2019 — NO.5



#### ATTENTION YEAR 6 PARENTS. SECONDARY SCHOOL APPLICATION **DEADLINE 31st October**

For all parents of pupils in year 6: Please remember that you have to submit your child's secondary school preferences by no later than 31st October.

Preferences are to be submitted online via the Plymouth City Council website If you are having difficulty with the application process, please contact rachel@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk or call into the school office.





### Holy Family Church at Beacon Park hold a

Youth Club every Thursday from 6.30pm to 8.30pm. The club is open to those in Year 6 and above. It is free entry and you receive 50p to spend in the tuck shop!

CATERed is the schools led local authority trading cooperative jointly owned by your child's school and the Council.

Our aim and objective is to buy fresh, seasonal, locally sourced produce and ingredients and to cook them from scratch each day in your child's school to produce great tasting, freshly prepared hot food which meets and exceeds the Governments Standards for School Food so that every child, regardless of the school they attend, gets the right food and nutrients to grow and learn.

To ensure we're doing the very best, we need your help & for you to tell us what you think! Please click on the link below.

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/

## **KDNPHQH**

The survey should take no more than a few minutes to complete and your views are very important. The survey will close on Friday 25 October 2019.

The survey link will also be posted across our social media Twitter and Facebook so if you prefer you can complete in this way: -



facebook.com/plymouthcatered







Our next Disco is booked for Friday 15th November. Tickets will be on sale in the school office from Tuesday 29th October .

#### Would you like to help out at the disco?

If you are able to help out please put your name down on the list in the office or, alternatively let Justine know. All volunteers need to have a DBS check so if you are new to volunteering at the school, please see Mrs Leach who will be able to help you.

This Christmas the PTFA have decided to do a Christmas card project. You should have by now received a plastic wallet containing all the information needed to buy not just Christmas cards, but also those extra special keepsake gifts that will truly showcase your child's artwork.

All artwork and orders MUST be received by the school before WEDNESDAY 16TH OCTOBER, this is essential so that the manufacturers have time to create your items in good time for Christmas.

With wet weather forecast for this weekend, it may be the perfect opportunity for your child to get creative!

We will also soon be looking for volunteers to help us sell cakes, refreshments and raffle tickets at the Christmas productions next term.

Do you own a business or work for any company that could provide a raffle prize for our Christmas raffle? ....just let Justine know on hc.ptfa@gmail.com

Don't forget to see our Facebook page Friends of Holy Cross Plymouth.



## **HOLY CROSS PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER**

11TH OCTOBER 2019 — NO.5





JD (FS): -

SJ (Y1): Methuli

EC (Y 1/2): Giovanna

RH (Y2): Ben

RD (Y3): Ruslan

DW (Y3/4): Ashleigh

MM (Y4): Jeroen AH (Y5): Daragh

EMC (Y5): Aiden

RM (Y6): Adam



EACH WEEK, WE RECOGNISE AND REWARD THOSE WITH THE HIGHEST PERCENTAGE FOR ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY. THIS WEEK WE SAY WELL DONE TO:

> Eric Carle (Y1/2) Emma Carroll (Y5)

Our on time Heroes

#### HOUSE **POINTS**

1ST— St Jude

2ND—St Andrew

3RD—St Teresa

4TH— St Julie



and exciting activities for 4-12 year olds!

Visit premier-education.com/holidayca er call 01953 499 040 to book TODAY!



Please remember that your ParentPay Account MUST NOT go into debit.

You must ensure that you always have sufficient monies within your account at all times. If you are experiencing difficulties, please contact the office.





Booking is now live for Plymouth Argyle's after school football and tag rugby clubs for next term. To book onto any of the courses simply go to: https://argylecommunitytrust.co.uk/ online/after-school-clubs/

Here is a list of some important dates confirmed for this year. All information is available on our website calendar.



w/c 21/10/19 Half term

Monday 28/10/19 Non-pupil day

Tuesday 29/10/19 **Back to school** 

Thursday 07/11/19 Whole School **Remembrance Mass** 

Tuesday 12/11/19 **Tempest Photography** (Individuals & siblings)

Friday 15/11/19 **School Discos** 

Thursday 21/11/19 **Whole School Mass** 

Thursday 05/12/19 Whole School Mass

Tuesday 10/12/19 & Wednesday 11/12/19 **Foundation Stage** Nativity @ 1.45pm

Tuesday 17/12/19 & Wednesday 18/12/19 **Christmas Production** @ 6.30pm

Friday 20/12/19 Last day of term

Monday 06/01/20 **Non-Pupil Day** 

Tuesday 07/01/20 **Back to School** 



# HOLY CROSS PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

11TH OCTOBER 2019 — NO.5











**High 5** are excited to be back, offering an action packed week of activity based around Japan and the Rugby World Cup. Alongside their unique blend of sports, outdoor adventures and art projects we will be learning about tag-rugby, the teams participating in the World Cup and the competition itself. This half term we are also offering a number of sport specific clinics which we hope will enable your children to make even better progress during their time with us in some of our most popular sporting activities.

Full details can be found via our web-

https://www.high5sportscamps.co.uk/south-devon-based-holiday-camps-october-half-term-2019/

We look forward to seeing you very

#### The High 5 Team

Thank you all for your support, as always. See you next week.

Have a wonderful weekend

Mr Cotter and staff



Meet our new Headteacher - Mrs Cox, and take part in student-led tours of our school

New leadership - Bespoke curriculum for boys - New dedicated pastoral team

Central location on major bus routes - 160 years of history - Proud traditions

New teachers - Focus on extracurricular sports & enrichment opportunities

Monday 14th October 2019 at 3.30pm



St Boniface's Catholic College



